UPR of Panama — Statement of Japan
TAKAI Kentaro 
First Secretary, Permanent Mission of Japan
3 November 2020

Thank you, Madam President.

Japan warmly welcomes the delegation of Panama to this session.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Japan highly appreciates the positive steps taken by Panama to protect and promote the rights of indigenous peoples with the support of the international community, including the adoption of its National Plan for the Comprehensive Development of Indigenous Peoples. 
 
Japan would like to make three recommendations:

1. continue to address the high unemployment rate among women by increasing employment opportunities and reducing poverty; 

1. take further measures to reduce the school dropout rate and ensure access to education for all children; and

1. guarantee universal access to effective health care for all people.

We wish the delegation of Panama every success in the review.

I thank you, Madam President.
